[bookmark: _GoBack]Meeting of the Faculty Council

December 6, 2013, 10:00 a.m., Dean’s Conference Room, 3rd Floor Pafford

In attendance: Chris Aanstoos, Pam Hunt, Tom Hunter, Mike Johnson, Soo Moon, Salvador Peralta, Alan Pope, Amber Smallwood, Ashley Smallwood, Brad Yates

1. Call to order: 10:03 a.m.
2. Motion to approve minutes of 11-8-13 meeting; seconded; approved unanimously
3. ANNOUNCEMENTS
a. Holiday Celebration-Dean’s Home, Tuesday, December 10, 3:30-6:30 p.m.
b. Updates from December 4, 2013 Chairs Meeting
i. Budget Items
1. COSS sent 5 Presidential Grant proposals with COSS offering $20,000 in matching funds
2. For FY15, 9 of the 18 new faculty positions will go to COSS
ii. Staff position requests were prioritized
iii. Expanding programs to new target markets is a priority of the President
iv. Reminder of COSS Strategic Plan-follow as we prioritize initiatives
v. Grades are due before noon on Monday, December 16th (if grades are not in, Dean’s Staff must delay start of their break to issue all academic warning, probation, and suspension letters)

OLD & NEW BUSINESS
1. ACADEMIC AFFAIRS COMMITTEE (Hunt, Pope, Smallwood)
a. Proposal: to approve course and program modifications (see Course Catalog System) (Associate Dean Smallwood)
i. Course modifications/additions/deletions
1) ANTH 3170-Religion in America-The Shakers and Other Utopian Societies (add)
a. Motion to approve addition
b. Approved unanimously
2) PSYC 7004-Historical Foundations of Psychology (modification)
a. Motion to approve modification
b. Approved unanimously
ii. Program modifications/additions/deletions
1) Ph.D. in Psychology: Consciousness and Society
a. Motive to approve
b. Approved unanimously 
2) Master of Arts with a Major in Sociology
a. Tabled
b. Further research to be done by M. Johnson and Associate Dean Smallwood
3) Certificate in Cultural Resource Management 
a. Motive to approve
b. Approved unanimously 
2.  PLANNING COMMITTEE (Aanstoos, Johnson, Yates)
a. Presidential Grant Proposals Update
i. Thank you to all members who participated in reviewing Presidential Grant proposals
ii. Top proposals are noted in Appendix A of the agenda
b. Bylaws and Policies and Procedures were sent to Faculty for a feedback (see Appendix B of the agenda) and voting the final week of the semester
i. FC agreed voting on Bylaws and Policies and Procedures should be done in the spring with the annual elections in order to increase participation in the voting process 
ii. Furthermore, any additional proposed changes to the documents can be included
c. Vacancy of Chair-Elect
i. Can a tenure-track faculty member serve as Chair-Elect if no other eligible faculty are available or willing to serve?
1) Only one person responded to the call to serve as Chair-Elect, but that person was tenure-track not tenured
2) According to the Bylaws, a special election is to be held when there is a vacancy on the Council
3) Given there were no eligible candidates (i.e., tenured faculty member) to serve as Chair-Elect, FC agreed that appointing an Acting Chair-Elect for Spring 2014 would be in compliance with the Bylaws
4) Tom Hunter agreed to serve as Acting Chair-Elect for Spring 2014. By assuming this role, his position as the departmental representative for Political Science & Planning needed to be filled.
5) The Department of Political Science & Planning was contacted to hold a special election within the department to appoint a representative for Spring 2014 (update: after the FC meeting POLS elected Greg Dixon to serve as the representative)
ii. Precedent set when tenure-track faculty served as Acting Past Chair Spring 2013
d. Discussion of Articulation Agreement between Criminology and West Georgia Technical College and similar agreements in the future
i. Pros
ii. Cons
1) C. Aanstoos explained that the articulation agreement between Criminology and WGTC did not raise as many concerns as first thought after a discussion with the Chair of Criminology
2) However, C. Aanstoos explained that there are real concerns that WGTC is marketing itself as the place for students to finish their core courses.
a. The consequences of this practice could be lost faculty positions at UWG because core courses will be lower enrolled
b. Further, the quality of the training and education in the core courses at WGTC may not be at the same level as UWG, thus limiting the success of students in major courses.
c. FC agreed this issue needs to be brought to the attention of the University faculty via Faculty Senate 
3. FACULTY DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE (Hunter, Moon, Peralta) – (all items tabled until next meeting)
a. Update on Proposal: to co-sponsor with the Library the first-ever UWG Pedagogy Conference: a day-long on-campus conference for faculty to share teaching ideas (FC reiterated its support of this initiative)
i. COSS committed monies to co-sponsor the event with other colleges/school and units on campus
ii. Target date will be early May before Summer Sessions begin (Tuesday, April 29 or Wednesday, April 30)
iii. Details to work out include costs, who will fund the initiative, and what incentives might entice faculty to be involved
b. Proposal: to endorse collaboration between the Library Staff and COSS faculty who teach introductory courses to help students learn more about research techniques related to the various majors (e.g., searching special databases, etc.) (FC approved this proposal unanimously) 
c. Proposal: to endorse a an XIDS course that would cover research and writing for the social sciences
i. Course would help train students so they would have a higher level of competency in the research methods and writing techniques of their chosen major when they are in their upper level courses
ii. This would fit with the COSS Strategic Plan
1) It was noted that such a course is already being taught by J. Peralta
2) FC approved this proposal unanimously 
d. Proposal: to endorse the creation of a Faculty Information Literacy Institute in collaboration with the Library
i. The Institute would help train faculty in the latest information gathering techniques
ii. This initiative may be an alternative to summer teaching that will help faculty engage in professional development related to teaching and be compensated for their participation
1) B. Yates expressed his commitment to explore this initiative and make it a priority for Spring 2014
2) FC supported this commitment 

Respectfully submitted,

Brad Yates






















